July 2024

Friends of Victory Baptist Press,

My apologies for being a couple of weeks late in writing the letter. Dee and I have had a hectic travel season!
We praise the Lord for all the increase and help we have received concerning getting paper for Bibles. We are off to
one of the best starts this year that we have had in the seven that we have traveled full-time.

Our journey has taken us to minister and present the work in NC, Arizona, Colorado, Ky, TN, and Louisiana.
These meetings have had us crisscrossing a lot in our way. In these three months, we have been in areas with 10
inches plus of snow and others with temperatures well over 100.

The Lord has permitted us to receive $65,000 plus dollars from churches this year for Bibles. Everywhere we
travel, churches and people are interested in helping us get the word of God printed. One of the great joys we get
in traveling is to see the compassion of people and the love of the churches and be fellow helpers to the truth,

These churches have invested in paper for Bibles:

Calvary- Gilbertsville, KY; Fellowship- Durham, NC; Western Hills-Phoenix, AZ; Ponderosa- Flagstaff, AZ;
Cornerstone-Greensboro, NC; Benson Grove- Angier, NC; Trinity Bible Baptist-Trinidad, CO; Union City Baptist-
Union City, TN; Temple Baptist- New Iberia, LA; Westwood- Fort Walton Beach, FL; Bible Baptist- Freeport, FL!

Fellowship Baptist- Trafalgar, IN. gave an offering for 1/2 a truckload of paper.

Praise be to the Lord, for it is God that gives us power to get. (Dt.8:18)

Please remember to pray for us in many ways as we travel. We have had several things happen that merited re-
arranging our travels. Much of our trip can have times that logistically are very taxing on our way. God continues
to help us graciously.

With all of the health issues that Dee has faced with her spine and back, we just found out she needs a total
knee replacement. We are trying to reschedule many things because her rehab time will need to be at least four
weeks. We are hoping for an August surgery. In the meantime, I will continue to travel, God willing, and get back
to help her during the weeks. Victory Baptist Press continues to print scriptures daily as more Bibles are requested.
As we travel, the Lord continues to open doors for me to preach more Mission Conferences and to present our
visual-sermon series on “Prophetic Mysteries” from the last days.

On July 1, we finally returned to Florida to spend a couple of weeks ministering on the weekends and with
family for some much-needed vacation time.

We want each of you to know how thankful we are for your support in our endeavors, both financially and
prayerfully. You are a vital part of the ministry of Victory Baptist Press, providing “seed to the sower and bread to
the eater”
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